Erasmus Mundus HERMES
Promotion tour Report
During the Kick-off meeting held in Tbilisi, October 8-9, the HERMES project partner Institutions agreed to organize a big promotion tour in the partner LOT 5 countries, included Georgia, Armenia and Ukraine. The main idea of the event was to raise awareness among all interested potential applicants (including TG2 and TG3 candidates) around exchange activities in the framework of Erasmus projects, to underline EU role in the world education system as well as its contribution towards Georgian, Armenian, Azerbaijani, Belarusian and Ukrainian youth. 
In light of the above said TSU initiated EMA2 promotion event held in Georgia, Armenia and Ukraine in November 19-22, 2013. During these 4 days of promotion, several Erasmus Mundus projects were promoted in 7 universities of LOT5. HERMES was promoted by its joint coordinator, Mrs. Tea Gergedava in a promo tour which included three other coordinators: Mr. Santiago Melcon for EMBER, University of Seville, Ms. Licia Proserpio for WEBB, University of Bologna and Mr. Colin Volle for BACKIS University of Montpellier 2. The participation of the European coordinators added the academic significance to the event and contributed to triggering the fruitful cooperation between the different project partners. 
The promo tour began in Tbilisi, November 19. The first university the representatives of different Erasmus projects visited was Sukhumi University, which – as an internally displaced university from Georgia’s breakaway region Abkhazia - has a very wide base of TG3 applicants. The audience (approximately 45-50 people) was quite familiar with EMA2 projects and the questions were very precise and specific. The second venue for the promotion was the grand hall of Ivane Javakhishvili Tbilisi State University. The event held in TSU was broadcasted by three local TV channels and a number of newspapers. The audience was quite impressive, approx. 400-450 people, and included all target group representatives ranging from from undergraduate level to staff members. 

The same day, late in the evening, the promo tour members drove to Armenia, and were hosted by 3 local universities. In particular, on November 20th Yerevan State University, Armenian National Agrarian University and Russian-Armenian University were visited. The venues in all cases were crowded and the presentations were followed by extensive Q&A sessions. 
On November 21, one member of the promo tour Mrs. Tea Gergedava continued to Ukraine, were she had very productive meetings and promo events in two cities. The first stop was made at Kyiv-Mohyla Academy, with a promotion event attended by roughly 20 participants. Mrs. Gergedava promoted 6 different projects in Kiev including, HERMES. Mrs Gergedava visited the city of Luganks in the southern-eastern Ukraine; she was kindly welcomed by the Vice Rector of Volodymyr Dahl East Ukrainian National University. The promotion in Luganks was held on November 22nd and the agenda comprised of delivering a brief introductory presentation on ERASMUS Mundus action 2 projects in general and then providing a detailed presentation of the 6 EMA2 projects (HERMES, EMBER, BACKIS, TEMPO, WEBB, INFINITY); hundreds of students, researchers and staff members (approximate number of attendees - 400) attended the event, organized flawlessly by the International office of the host institution. 

